New Reporting Requirements For Employers

As part of the on-going effort to locate parents and enforce payment of delinquent child support obligations, the Welfare Reform Act (Personal Responsibility Act of 1996) established the Federal Parent Locator Service (FPLS) a National Directory of New Hires. This law was enacted to reduce a nationwide shortfall of around $34 billion every year in uncollected child support payments. All states and all employers will be required to furnish identifying information on virtually every person who is hired in the United States. In addition the FPLS will contain quarterly data supplied by the State Directory of New Hires on wages and unemployment compensation paid.

The law, which took effect in California on July 1, 1998, establishes the New Employee Registry (NER) and requires employers to report all new employees to the Employment Development Department (EDD) within 20 calendar days of the start-of-work date. This short time frame will allow enforcement agencies to identify delinquent parents who evade child support payments by changing jobs frequently.

Identifying Delinquent Parents

The new hire information will be cross matched against child support records in the state to locate parents, establish a support order or enforce an existing order. The files are then sent to the National Directory of New Hires. With over 30 percent of delinquent parents living in other states, the Department of Health and Human Services estimates that this program will increase child support collections by $6.4 billion nationally in the next ten years.

Fighting Unemployment Insurance (UI) Fraud

A direct benefit of the program to California employers will be EDD’s increased ability to identify persons who are working and fraudulently collecting UI. Under the current system, a claimant may be working and collecting UI benefits for up to six months before EDD detects the fraud and establishes an overpayment. The new 20 day reporting requirement will enable the state to detect fraud and establish overpayments within three weeks of the employment date. This provision is expected to save approximately $9.5 million from being paid out of the UI fund each year on fraudulent claims.

When must you report new hires?   20 days to report new hires.

What must be reported?  First initial, last name, and social security number of employee and the start to work date. In addition, the employers name, address, and account number must be provided.

Who must be reported?  Newly hired employees who have not previously been included on your payroll. Rehired employees who are returning to your employment from any furlough, termination, separation, layoff, or unpaid leave of absence.

To who must you as an employer report this information?  It is reported to the California Employment Development Department (EDD). The EDD provides for you form DE-34 (.pdf) for reporting new hires. However, you may create your own form, submit a copy of the employee’s W-4 form or any other hiring document that includes the required information. Mail or fax to:

Employment Development Department

P.O. Box 997016, MIC 23

West Sacramento, CA 95799-7016

FAX: (916) 255-0951

What date do I use to report my new employees?  Use the "date of hire" which is the first day services are performed for wages by an individual.

For additional information, call (916) 657-0529, or you can visit EDD’s website at         http://www.edd.ca.gov/txner.htm        

